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on September 3,1986, at 1300 it was discovered that containment isolation
valves 1E12-F073A and 1Pil-F090 had not been deactivated in the closed
position as required by Technical Specification 3.6.4 prior to entering

,

i Operational Condition 2 (Startup). The plant entered Operational Condition 2
on August 31. These valves utilize Limitorque operators whose environmental
qualifications could not be verified.'

i

| The cause of the event was an inadequacy in the Nonconformance Report (NR)
| program which did not require routing of the NR's identifying the potential

; environmental qualification deficiencies to the Control Room.
i

l' The deficient valve operators have been reworked to provide one-for-one
replacement of suspect wiring with qualified wiring. The NR program 11as been
revised to ensure all NRs which apply to systems, structures or components
which support plant operation be immediately reviewed by the Control Room
Shif t Supervisor. Additionally; the program now allows the Shift Supervisor
to specify rapid disposition of NRs which potentially impact system
operability. These dispositioned NRs are then reviewed by the Control Room
Shif t Supervisor.
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On September 3,1966, at 1300 it was discovered that containment isolation
valves [ISV] 1E12-F073A and IPil-F090 had not been deactivated in the closed
position as required by Technical Specification 3.6.4 prior to entering
Operational Condition 2 (Startup) on August 31. At the time of the event the
plant had just entered Operational Condition 2, reactor vessel (RPV] pressure
was approximately atmospheric and reactor coolant temperature approximately
110 degrees.

Inspection and Enforcement Notice IEN 86-03, dated January 14, 1986, raised
concerns with the environmental qualification of wiring in Limitorque motor
operated valve (MOV) operators. Subsequent investigation, to verify
environmental qualification on Limitorque operators evaluated to be
susceptible to a harsh environment, revealed twenty four operators with wiring
wh;se qualification was indeterminate. Nonconformance Reports (NRs) were
generated for tnese operators. Seventeen of these operators were reworked to
provide one-for-one replacement of suspect wiring with qualified wiring. The
seven remaining MOV's were to be deenergized in their post accident position
prior to entering Operational Condition 2, and reworked prior to exceeding 5%
power. On August 31, at 2339 the plant entered Operational Condition 2 but
the seven MOV operators with suspect wiring had not been deenergized in their
e'' ty position. Two of these M0V's are containment isolation valves
1.. 2-F073 A and I P11-F090. Since the wiring in these MOVs was not
environmentally qualified the valves were considered inoperable and should
have been deenergized in the closed position in accordance with Technical
Specification 3.6.4. The plant returned to Operational Condition 4 (Cold
Shutdown) on September 2. This problem was identified while in Operational
Condition 4 on September 3. These operators were deenergized prior to
reentering Operational Condition 2.

The cause of this event was an inadequacy in the Nonconformance Report (NR)
program which did not require routing of the NR's identifying the MOVs lacking
environmental qualification to the Control Room. The Limitorque MOV operators
were considered inoperable due to the lack of qualification of installed
wiring.

Valve 1E12-F073 A "RHR Heat Exchanger Shell Side Vent Valve" is a 1 inch line
which vents the shell side of RHR A and C heat exchangers to the suppression
pool. This valve receives no automatic isolation signals but can be operated
manually from the Control Room and is backed-up by valve IE12-F074A.
Additionally, a check valve in the line prevents flow of suppression pool
water out of containment. Therefore , failure of IE12-F073A would have no

safety significance.

Valve IPil-F090 " Containment Pool Drain To Condensate System Valve" is
normally closed and, backed-up by valve 1Pil-F080 which is also normally
closed. Additionally, there are two other normally closed valves in this line
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which prevent drainage of the upper pool to the condensate transfer and
s torage system. Therefore , failure of IPil-F090 would have no safety
significance.

The five remaining Limito rque MOV's are not containment isolation valves and
are located outside of containment. Failure of these valves would have no
safety significance. No previous similar events were identified.

The following corrective actions have been taken to prevent recur rence :

1) The seven Limitorque MOV operators have been reworked to provide
one-for-one replacement of suspect wiring with qualified wiring.

2) The NR program has been revised to ensure all NRs which apply to systems,
structures or components which support plant operation be immediately
reviewed by the Control Room Shift Supervisor. Additionally, the program
now allows the Shift Supervisor to specify rapid disposition of NRs which
potentially impact system operability. These dispositioned NRs are then
reviewed by the Control. Room Shift Supervisor.

3) A review was performed of all outstanding NRs for impact on system
operability. No similar problems vere identified.

Energy Industry Identification System Codes are identified in the text as
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